
 

 

 Monthly Report to the Governing Board 
Dr. Romero Jalomo, Vice President 

Division of Student Affairs 
Month of November 

 
Vice President of Student Affairs 

Romero Jalomo, Ph.D. 

 Attended the CCC Online Education Initiative at Foothill College’s 

Sunnyvale Center on November 1, 2017. 

 Attended the Guided Pathways Workshop in Oakland on November 7, 

2017. 

 Attended the Monterey Bay Economic Partnership (MBEP) 2017 State of 

the Region meeting on November 8, 2017. 

 Attended the Salinas Union High School Board meeting on November 14, 

2017 to present on the proposed AB288 Dual Enrollment agreement 

between Hartnell College and SUHSD. 

 Co-hosted the Bright Futures Goal 6 – College Readiness Advisory Board 

meeting at CSUMB’s Salinas City Center on November 16, 2017. 

 Attended the Region IV Chief Student Services Officers (CSSO) meeting at 

Foothill College on November 30, 2017. 

Enrollment Services 
Mary Dominguez, Dean 
FINANCIAL AID 

● We disbursed $243,388.00 in PELL Grant awards to 138 students for Fall 

2017 the week of November 6-10, 2017. 

● PELL Grant year to date total disbursed for 2017-2018:  $4,918,573.41 

● We disbursed $7,524.00 in Cal Grant Dreamer awards to 10 students for 

Fall 2017 the week of November 6-10, 2017. 

● CAL Grant Dream year to date total disbursed for 2017-2018:  $31,479.00 

● We disbursed $97,025.00 in Cal Grant awards to 131 students for Fall 2017 

the week of November 6-10, 2017. 

● CAL Grant year to date total disbursed for 2017-2018:  $516,527.00 

● Financial Aid staff provided financial aid presentations for the upcoming 



 

 

2018-2019 FAFSA to the following high schools for graduating seniors and 

parents: 

○  Education Pathways cohort at the King City Center on November 8, 

2017 from 10am-1:30pm. 

○  Everett Alvarez High School on November 8, 2017 from 6pm-8pm. 

○  North Salinas High School on November 15, 2017 from 6pm-8pm. 

○  We continue to assist students with completing their financial aid 

files for 2017-2018 and now for 2018-2019 (new FAFSA application 

opened up October 1st). 

SCHOLARSHIPS 

● We disbursed $12,494.00 in Scholarship awards to 14 students for Fall 2017 

during the week of November 6-10, 2017. 

ADMISSIONS & RECORDS 

● We held our first ever Spring 2018 Registration Rally November 6-8, 2017 

on the Main Campus, King City and Alisal Campus.   

● We had approximately 110 students register for their spring classes at the 

Main Campus event over three days.   We had great support from all over 

campus in supporting this important event. 

VETERANS 

● 





 

 

opportunity to take our pre-test. We piloted this intervention during Spring 
17 and found that 70% of participants scored “HEP ready” on their second 
attempt, all students that would have otherwise been referred out. 

● On Tuesday, November 28, 2017 we held our 2nd HEP Advisory Council 
meeting of the year. The meeting was well attended and included 
representation from various regional partners. During the meeting HEP 
Director shared 2016-2017 Annual Performance Report (APR) data, Fall 
2017 enrollment and success data, provided a  fundraising update, and 
shared data and lead  discussion to address the “Leaky Pipeline”, attrition 
of students between being placed on the interest list to actual enrollment.     

 
Office of Student Life 
Augustine Nevarez, Director 

● Assisted with the development of the Hunger Free Campus project proposal. 

● Assisted in the development and implementation of the Hartnell College 

Students Food and Housing Survey. 

● ICC held its monthly Panther Market Day and had numerous clubs that 

fundraised. They sold loaded potatoes, cotton candy, popcorn and other 

goodies to their fellow students. 

● ASHC began preparations for the holiday season by continuing the tradition 
of  providing Thanksgiving dinners for needy families from the Child 
Development Center. Turkey and stuffing, potatoes, canned vegetables, 
dinner rolls and a pumpkin pie were provided to 40 families this year for 
the Thanksgiving holiday. Also began 



 

 

● The Packard Foundation awarded Mi CASA a $25,000 grant to create a 
new Dreamer Internship Program for students without DACA. Qualified 
students can apply for a Dreamers work experience scholarship through 
Mi CASA beginning in Spring 2018. The fund will also support the Mi CASA 
Institute. 20 Dreamer students will have the opportunity to participate in a 
workshop series especially designed to promote completion and transfer. 
Participants will receive a stipend.  

● In response to the rescission of DACA, on Tuesday, November 14, 2017 
Educators for Fair Consideration presented an Immigrants Rising Training 
to teach the Hartnell Community which steps undocumented students can 
take to pursue a meaningful career and secure their financial future with 



 

 

low-income community college students clearly demonstrates a positive 

correlation between college staff working closely with parents as allies and 

greater retention, lesser attrition and college graduation and transfer. The 

research has shown an even greater positive outcome when working with 

Latino parents of first generation students. 

 
 
 
 


